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All Cremation Authority Managers 

 


 

___ 
 
Our Ref: A11328816  
 
5 June 2015 
 
Dear Cremation Authority Manager, 
 
INFANT CREMATION POLICY STATEMENT FOR LOCAL PUBLICATION 
 
Please find, in the attached Annex, the finalised Policy Statement on Infant Cremation, 
developed with the FBCA and the ICCM and approved by the National Committee on Infant 
Cremation. Please note this version is slightly different to the final draft version circulated at 
the end of 2014 / start of 2015.  
 
As per the recommendations of Lord Bonomy’s Infant Cremation Commission, and also as  
agreed with the FBCA, ICCM and other National Committee members, all Cremation 
Authorities should ensure this Policy Statement is publicly availably on individual websites 
and within any general or specific leaflets you may provide to the public about your services. 
 
The National Committee has agreed that this statement can be tailored to local requirements 
if necessary, however to be aware that its wording and structure has been carefully 
developed to fully align with Bonomy recommendations. As such, any tailoring should be 
kept to a minimum and there should be no changes to the messages being conveyed. 
Please also ensure that any other website, leaflet or information available from your 
Cremation Authority is aligned with its content. 
 
You will of course be aware that the Scottish Government has recently appointed an 
Inspector of Crematoria, Robert Swanson QPM.  As part of his regular  inspections, the 
Inspector will be checking that the Policy Statement on Infant Cremations is publicly 
available and that the crematorium’s procedures are fully in accordance with it. 
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You may also be interested in the section of the Scottish Government website which sets out 
the work of the National Committee, its Sub-Groups and its progress to date. This includes a 
recently published high level Code of Practice on infant cremations, which is applicable to 
every organisation involved in such cremations: 
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/Health/Policy/BurialsCremation/NCIC/CoP 
 
I am grateful to the ICCM and FBCA for their support in this matter, and thank you in 
advance for your co-operation. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
GARETH BROWN 
Head of SG Health Protection &Chair of the National Committee on Infant Cremation 
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/Health/Policy/BurialsCremation/NCIC 
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ANNEX 
 
[Corporate Heading] 
 
 
Policy Statement Relating to the Cremation of Babies and Infants 
 
This Cremation Authority wishes it to be known that it considers the interests of the bereaved 
family and the baby or infant left in our care to be the central focus of our attention.  This will 
be reflected in all of our administrative and operational practices and procedures. 
 
Definition of ‘ashes’ 
 
Whilst our employees might use the terms ‘ashes’ and ‘cremated remains’ we deem these to 
be one and the same and defined as ‘all that is left in the cremator at the end of the 
cremation process and following the removal of any metal’. There might be a small number 
of cases where there are no ashes remaining at the end of the cremation process. If this is 
the case our staff will contact the Applicant for Cremation and advise them of this. 
 
Maximising the recovery of ashes during cremation 
 
We have developed an approach to the cremation of babies and infants that is designed to 
maximise the recovery of ashes. This includes the use of a cremation tray designed to retain 
ashes where practicable, and the maintenance of  operational conditions that will minimise 
the loss of any ashes during the process of cremation.  
 
Our staff will be vigilant during the cremation process and adjust operational conditions when 
necessary in order to protect the ashes of babies and infants and maximise their recovery.  
 
In any rare instance of non-recovery of ashes, we will notify the Inspector of Crematoria 
within 48 hours and conduct a review of the cremation process to understand why this is the 
case. The results of this review will be documented and will be available to next of kin and to 
the Inspector of Crematoria. 
 
We will adhere to our identification procedure that guarantees that the ashes resulting from 
individual cremations returned to parents are those of their babies.  
 
Shared cremations 
 
Where a shared cremation has been authorised, and hence ashes are not individually 
identifiable, we will take the same care throughout the cremation process, including steps to 
maximise the recovery of ashes, and will scatter/bury the ashes within the crematorium’s 
designated area. The location will be recorded for future reference. 
 
Disposal of Ashes 
 
In relation to the disposal of ashes in the case of a private cremation, this Cremation 
Authority will only act upon the written instruction of the parent who is acting as the Applicant 
for Cremation or other person nominated in writing by the parent. 
 
In the case of shared cremations we will only act on the written instruction of the designated 
person at the relevant hospital, who is acting as the Applicant. 
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Ashes will be held at the crematorium for up to 6 weeks to await collection by 
representatives or instructions as to their disposal. 
 
Where no further instructions have been received within the six week period, a further 
fourteen days’ notice will be given in writing to the Applicant, following which the ashes will 
be scattered or interred within the grounds of the crematorium should no further instructions 
have been received.  
  
Record-Keeping 
 
All cremations of babies and infants will be registered at the crematorium, with all information 
as contained in forms and certificates being retained indefinitely.  
 
If ashes are scattered or buried within the grounds of the crematorium the final resting place 
will be registered.  Where ashes are to be collected, the details of any person authorised by 
the applicant to remove/collect the ashes will be registered. 
 
The policy of this Cremation Authority is designed to provide an audit trail from the receipt of 
initial funeral instructions to the final disposal of ashes, either by collection from the 
crematorium or by scattering or burial within the confines of the Gardens of Remembrance or 
other such designated area. 
 
Questions or Queries 
 
If you have any questions or queries about the cremation of your baby, you can speak to 
[insert contact details] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
[insert name of Cremation Authority/Crematoria Manager] 
 


